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One-Stop Committee Meeting Minutes 

Date: Tuesday, December 13, 2022 
Time: 10:30 AM-11:00 AM 

 
One-Stop Committee Members: Jane Donnellan, Terry Butikofer, Beth Cunningham, Korene 
Gonzalez, Admir Selimovic, Adrian San Miguel, Kristyn Carr, Amelia Valasek, Kristin Matthews 
 
Guests: Janelle McDonald, Dan Cabrera 
 
Staff: Paige Nielebeck, Rebecca Watson, Wendi Secrist, Sarah Nash, Jeffrey Bacon, Matthew 
Thomsen 
 
Called to Order at 10:30 a.m. 
  
Welcome 
 
Roll Call – Quorum Met 
 
Review Agenda – No changes to the agenda 
 
*Approve November 8, 2022 Meeting Minutes 
Motion by Mr. Butikofer to approve. Second by Ms. Valasek. Motion carried. 
 
One-Stop Operator Update 

• Infrastructure Cost Sharing Estimates 
o Lewiston 



 
 

 
 

 
o Idaho Falls 

 
 

 
 
Discussion: 

• The Committee is pleased to see the numbers and feels that these breakdowns are very 
helpful in making the cost sharing estimates. 

• Ms. Nash will instruct IDOL’s fiscal team to send invoices in early January. 
 
Statewide Training Agenda Update & Finalize Date 
Discussion: 



 
 

• The Committee determined that the 27th would be their first choice, and the 20th, their 
second choice.  

• Who is the Talent Pipeline Contact in each area? 
o Mr. Thomsen had distributed a spreadsheet with contacts, this can be passed on 

to the Committee Members. 

 
 
*Workforce Development Council/Administrative Entity – Division of Policies 
Ms. Secrist presented the Final Draft of the WDC/AE Policies including the recently identified 
American Job Center Infrastructure Cost Sharing Policy. See attached document. 
 
Discussion: 

• The delineation between the Workforce Development Council Policies and the 
Administrative Entity Policies looks both accurate and helpful.  

 
Motion by Ms. Valasek to approve the Policy as edited. Second by Ms. Cunningham. 
Ms. Secrist clarified that page 3 is a continuation of the AE Policies on page 2. 
Motion carried. 
 
State Equal Opportunity (EO) Officer Update 
Ms. MacDonald shared that federal regulations confirm that the One-Stop partners are 
considered subject to EO provisions under WIOA. Therefore, they must participate in the non-
discrimination plan. The non-discrimination plan is very close to being ready to submit.  
 
Discussion: 

• The plan requires a monitoring schedule which will enable participants to know when a 
check-in is coming. Compliance and monitoring resources will be available for partners.  



 
 

• The Committee appreciates the patience Ms. McDonald has shown as the participants 
have navigated all the questions.  

• Ms. McDonald also shared that she is meeting with legal to clarify how many EO officers 
we need. Specifically, Ms. McDonald wants to research whether each agency needs to 
provide an EO officer, or whether one can be appointed over several agencies, so we are 
not duplicating efforts.  

• DHR EO Funding – Ms. McDonald’s position covers 4 key parts: 
o Deputy Equal Opportunity Officer (this is the part that we are requesting 

funding) 
o Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Title I: Employment 
o ADA Title II: State and Local Governments 
o Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, and Accessibility (DEIA) 

• Estimated Cost Breakdown: 
o The EO Duties of my position with benefits are looking around $26,500. (This is 

based off my base pay of $ 76,440, plus 3% for CEC estimate, plus benefits which 
all came to about $106, 000, then divided by 4) 

o Training for me =$1500 
o Training for EO Officers including having ASL interpreters and/ or captioning 

services = $2000 
• Ms. Secrist clarified that these costs would be shared equally, so the system can support 

its responsibilities together. This plan is for about $30,000 and would not impact current 
year budget but would start in July 2023.  

• Are we dividing this cost sharing by departments or provider?  
o Mull this over for the next month and come to January’s meeting with some 

ideas. 
• We get the feeling that every state is doing the best they know how. Ms. McDonald is 

utilizing other state’s EO Officer information, so we could request other state’s EO 
Funding arrangements, but we may need more information to move forward. 

 
WDC Website – WIOA/AJC Pages 
Ms. Nielebeck presented updates to the WDC Website: https://wdc.idaho.gov/.  
 
Discussion: 

• The goal is to unify the One Stop system and be inclusive of all our One Stop System 
partner’s services.  

• We have expanded Employer Services information and resources on the WIOA page, but 
we recognize the need to incorporate all our partners in the One-Stop System. 

• One of the changes the WDC is planning to make is to eliminate or reduce the ETP 
section, instead referring seekers directly to the Department of Labor’s website for this 
information.  

• Committee members pointed out that we use the same terminology, but those terms 
mean something different to some of them.  

https://wdc.idaho.gov/


 
 

o The WDC staff can remove portions that are specific to one partner, keeping 
each description high-level and including links to each partner’s website for 
more specific information.   

• The directive to our Committee Members is to take the language of the website’s 
descriptions and strike out the portions that are not specific to your agency, send back 
to Ms. Nielebeck, and the staff can work to create more cohesion on the website. 

• The Committee is motivated to remove any confusion that might result from our 
website. 

• The website needs to be broader, speaking to the services that each of our partners 
provide, and giving direction for where to go for more agency specific information. 

 
Infrastructure Cost Sharing Policy Development 
Ms. Secrist referenced the Infrastructure Cost Sharing Guidance from 2017 and shared that the 
Committee needs to begin an update.  
 
Adjourned at 11:28 a.m. 


